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Dear Beacon View Families 
 
 
It has been a very busy week at school this week. It has included; children representing the school at the  
Remembrance Day Service in Portsmouth,  odd socks day to kick start anti-bullying week, school photos, Pudsey, 
the Living Willow Dome being installed and the first training session for our Year 5 Peer Mediators to name a 
few. Again our visitors have commented on how amazing our children have been, how they have participated 
with enthusiasm and demonstrated our school values. Elaine and Ganesh commented that this was one of the 
best schools they had been to. I am so glad that the rain didn’t dampen the event. 
  
 
Have a great weekend and we will see you on Monday. 
Kind regards 
 
 
Sally Hodgson 

Date(s) Reminder 

Wednesday 23rd November — Flu Immunisation 

Wednesday 7th & Thursday 8th December — Parents evening 

Wednesday 7th December 2:30pm — Read, Write Inc Reading Information Session  

Friday 9th December (From 3:15—4:15pm) — Winter Fayre 

Tuesday 13th December — Nativity afternoon and after school performance (EYFS and KS1) 

Wednesday 14th December (To be confirmed) — KS2 Carol Service 

Wednesday 14th December — Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 15th December — Last day of term 

Friday 16th December — Inset day 

Friday 23rd December  (more details to follow) — Community Christmas Lunch 

Attendance Statistics  

We aim for all children to be in school every day. Each week a certificate for the best class attendance will be given out.   

Congratulations to Victorious with 94.3%  

Might you be entitled to Free School Meals? 
 
 
During December PCC will be working with the school to arrange a single £70 voucher 
for each FSM child. This will be the only additional payment between now and March 
2023. If you think you might be eligible or want to check, please get in touch with us, 
complete the  
application online here or type “PCC free school meals” into a web search.  We are 
here to help. We also have access to foodbank vouchers if you need them, please ask 
a member of staff and we can discretely organise one for you. 

Childcare vouchers 
 

We are now able to accept childcare vouchers as part/full payment for our  
breakfast and afterschool clubs. If you wish to use this method of payment please 
select Beacon View when claiming these vouchers from your provider. If you 
have any questions about this, please contact the office. The next element  
for us to sort is the online payments. 

https://my.portsmouth.gov.uk/en/AchieveForms/?form_uri=sandbox-publish://AF-Process-d573efa3-125b-473a-8479-f6e9e61c0063/AF-Stage-e4027044-df6e-4f2d-a139-f2adfe30e205/definition.json&redirectlink=/&cancelRedirectLink=/&category=AF-Category-78893c46-e31f-4bc3-


 
 
 
 
Read, Write Inc Reading Update 
 
As you know the children have started to do phonics with Fred the frog, through Read, Write, Inc. And we would like 
to invite you into school on Wednesday 7th December to talk you through the programme and how you can help 
your child. 
 
In the information session we will aim to cover: 
  

• The structure of the phonics session 

• The vocabulary we expect the children to use 

• The progression and assessments 

• How you can support your child at home 
 
The meeting will take place on Wednesday 7th December 2.30pm in the afterschool club area. 
 
As part of the programme, children bring home reading books to share their learning and progress with you. It is im-
portant that these books are returned to school every day so that they can be changed for new books and for other 
children to use. 
 
Unfortunately, we have had a number of the brand-new books either lost or damaged whilst at home since the start 
of this year. It is essential that we replace these books so that they are ready for other children. We have sent out 
individual letters this week to arrange replacing these book/s. Please look at home for any outstanding books and 
return to school as soon as possible.   

Peer Mediators 
 
Year 5 Peer Mediators – Congratulations to those listed  
below who have begun their training this week with the team from Portsmouth Mediation Service. They will get their 
badges once they have completed this. Congratulations also to the other 14 children who also indicated an interest in 
becoming Peer mediators, we will keep this in mind as other opportunities come up within the school. 
  
Year 6 – Amber K and Summer-Rose M 
  
Year 5  
Nikita McD 
Clara-Mai M 
Aimee W 
Jack-James G 
Nathan T 
Tobias (TJ) H 
Dylan E 
Lottie-Lou L 
Dolly J 
Evie McG 

Feedback box in reception 
 
Thank you to those parents who have popped comments into the box in  
reception. We hope that the new menu will address the request for more  
options ar lunchtime. With regards online payments, we have taken the first 
step to this by introducing child care vouchers as a method for payment of 
breakfast and afterschool clubs. Training is now happening to get all of our payments online as soon as 
possible. When we have further information on a timeline for this I will update everyone.  
Thank you for your patience. 



Children in Need 

                                               Our Willow Dome Build 

 




